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21 November 
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Welcome  back  to  term 4.   I hope families have enjoyed the spring  
vacation and have  taken advantage of the beautiful warm  weather.  
Students have settled back into the final term of the 2012 school 
year and are very busy with completing course work in preparation 
for   upcoming  assessments  and  examinations.    I encourage   all  
students to continue to focus on the main game of learning in an 
effort to maximise their full potential. Student achievement in the 
second semester guide staff in class placements in 2013.  
 
Over the coming weeks we will welcome our incoming year 7 2013 
as they participate in a series of transition programs to assist them 
become familiar with EHS.  I would like to take this opportunity to 
introduce our year 7 student advisers for 2013, Mrs Serrano and   
Mr Knight. Congratulations to our new year advisers -  I know they 
are very excited by the appointment and look forward to getting to 
know the students and families and support a smooth transition to 
High School. Please contact them at EHS on 4367 7246 if they can 
be of any assistance during the transition phase to High School. 
 
Congratulations to Aimee Crosland of year 8 who recently entered a 
competition   to  design  a  firework  to  be  sent  into  the  sky at the  
Sydney New Year’s Eve celebration.  Aimee’s design named 
“Initium Novum” which is Latin for new beginning has won the 12-16 
year category and will be seen by millions of people around the 
world through broadcasts and Sydney-siders enjoying the New 
Years Eve celebrations. What a fantastic achievement Aimee!    
Well done!! 
 
Towards   the   end   of  the  year  all  students  will  be   required  to  
complete  a  clearance  procedure  and  return  textbooks  and   any  
outstanding course fees. We also welcome any uniform donations 
that students have grown out of and no longer need, particularly 
year 10 and 12 students that may no longer need their uniform.  It is 
great for the school to have a pool of pre loved uniforms that we can 
provide to other students. There will be boxes provided in the 
school   administration   foyer   for   this   purpose.    Thank  you  for  
considering this request.  
 
Our year 11 students will shortly commence the HSC course and I 
remind students and families of our expectations. Due to the often 
flexible  timetable  for  year  12  students  there  is  a  temptation  for  
students to waste valuable study time during non allocated class 
times or study periods. These are NOT free periods as referred to 
by   students.     Study   periods   are   an   opportunity  to  complete  
assessment tasks, seek support from Teachers, prepare for exams 
and revise course work. It is vital that students use their time wisely 
to maximise their results and achieve the HSC results of which they 
are capable.   
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P&C MEETINGS   -   ALL WELCOME ! 
 

P&C Meetings are held on the third Wednesday of each month.  The meetings are held in 

the Staff Common Room starting at 6.30pm.  A warm welcome is extended to all families 

within the school community to attend the meetings.  The next P&C Meeting will be held on 

Wednesday, 21 November 2012. 

Senior students are not to leave the school grounds during study periods unless they have 
a note from parents  seeking an early leavers pass for a genuine reason such as a medical  
appointment that cannot be scheduled  outside of school hours.  If student’s lessons start  
after the normal school time of 9am the class Teacher will record their attendance. If they 
do not have scheduled lessons later in the day as per their timetable students are allowed 
to leave. If  students  arrive  late  for  their  first  scheduled  lesson  they  must  get a late 
note   from   the   administration   office.    Accurate  monitoring  of  attendance  is  essential    
particularly in the case of an emergency so student’s whereabouts can be accounted for.  
 
There will be some timetabling changes in 2013 that will affect senior students who are now 
expected to attend school of a Tuesday morning for scheduled lessons and allowing    
Tuesday afternoon for students to attend TAFE, work or private home study. This decision 
has been taken to maintain the continuity of learning Monday to Friday and reduce the 
number of early morning starts for students. It became evident that students were finding 
the early morning starts difficult to attend and often arrived at varying times between 8am to 
9am. This was challenging for staff to maintain teaching without disruption as well as            
impacted on learning as it was often disjointed with students arriving at varying times. It will 
also reduce the number of study periods in the week that were not being used effectively 
with many students choosing to leave through the day and not return if they had a class last 
period or choosing not to come to school if they only had one or two scheduled lessons in a 
day. It was also evident that students were not using their time productively of a Tuesday 
and feedback from parents was they would prefer to see their children actively engaged 
with learning 5 days a week. I am hopeful that this change may encourage students to  
maximise their learning opportunities and take advantage of every available opportunity to 
reach their personal best.  
 
Yours Sincerely, 
 

Mrs Karen Nicol   
Principal 

THOUGHTS FROM ERINA HIGH SCHOOL P & C 
 

The “4 R’s” of  RESPECT: 
 

 Respect Between Friends 

 Respect For Teachers 

 Respect For Parents 

 Respect For Yourself 
 

Not every child or parent can be a “Charlie Teo” but just doing your best should be applauded 
 

Communication between your child, yourself and the teachers is important.  If any problems 

arise, contact the school to help your child progress  through any difficulties  they may be   

experiencing. 
 



Page 3 Issue 10 

IN THE WORLD OF VISUAL ARTS 
The Biennale on Cockatoo Island 

Biennale is an Italian word that means an 

event that occurs every two years and on 

Wednesday the 29
th
 August, Year 11  

Visual Arts - accompanied by Mrs Scott 

and  Mr Byrnes - visited Cockatoo Island 

to see the 2012 Biennale of Sydney. The 

exhibition consisted of contemporary art, 

dance and design   and   was all   housed 

in the historical architecture on the island. 

Many artworks were touch, sound and 

body-heat oriented which meant we were 

allowed to touch and   engage with the 

artworks. It was unlike a normal art      

exhibition as we were able to walk 

through the artworks which were spread out across large spaces and/or rooms. The        

artworks in this exhibition reflected water and its healing power and the relationships and 

impacts on the environment within our world. One   favourite artwork was by Phillip Beasley 

which involved human interaction and was 

very technical.   When you moved near it, 

passed by it, spoke or touched it, the artwork          

responded with flashing lights and counter 

movements. It involved the audience which 

was very important because we got a better 

understanding of the techniques used and 

why the artist used them. The experience of 

the Biennale was really enjoyable and       

increased our understanding of an artist’s 

language and material practice and has 

helped with our preparation for HSC  Visual 

Arts next year. 

 

                                   By Brittney Deacon and Amy Owen-Cooper 11VA 
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An “Altered” Environmental Installation  

 

Year 11 Visual Arts recently enjoyed an outdoor lesson based on the art making practice of 

UK artist, Andy Goldsworthy. Goldsworthy is a British sculptor, photographer and             

environmentalist producing site-specific sculpture and land art situated in natural and urban 

settings. After an initial introduction to his practice, the Year 11 students took to the treed 

area of the playground, armed only with string and scissors, and embarked upon an artistic 

challenge to produce a site specific installation of their own. They were to use the natural 

formations in the area as well as any found objects, natural or man-made, that they could 

utilise in their sculpture or assemblage.  

 

 

The results were some beautiful 

artworks that used the trees as 

their easel or frame, with some 

works being suspended, wedged 

in between branches or woven 

between entire trees.  

 

 

One piece was created on the ground using found       

objects and patterns scratched into the earth to 

create something akin to a Persian rug. 

 

 

 

 

 

The students then documented their 

installations both photographically 

and in their sketch books as a     

permanent record of their work. 

They were asked to go and view the 

work later in the day after the rest of 

the school had been let out, to see 

what remained. Overall it was a 

thoroughly enjoyable lesson and 

students learnt what it is like to    

create impermanent  artworks in an 

outdoor setting. 

 

Mrs K. Scott 

http://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Sculpture
http://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Photographer
http://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Environmentalism
http://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Site-specific_art
http://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Land_art
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SPORTS NEWS 
NSW STATE HIGH JUMP 

Congratulations to Andrew Partridge of Year 12, who recently competed in 

the NSW Athletics Carnival in the 17 years High Jump.  Andrew finished 

5th and thus 5th in all of NSW.  Well done Andrew! 

 

 

NSW CHS TRAMPOLINING 

Congratulations to Harley Lynch of Year 9 who recently 

competed in the NSW CHS Trampolining championships.  Harley 

competed very well and finished 2nd in Tumbling, 2nd in Double Mini 

Tramp, 3rd in Tramp and 4th in Tramp.  Well done Harley - an excellent 

result versus the best gymnasts in NSW! 

 

 

 

YEAR 9/10 OZ TAG 

Congratulations to our Year 9/10 boys’ 

and girls’ Oz Tag sides in the Central 

Coast Oz Tag competition at Morey 

Breen Oval at Wyong.  Both teams 

performed very well with our boys’ 

side just losing the grand final 2-3 to 

Mackillop.  This meant our boys’ team 

finished 2nd on the Central Coast. 

 

Results: 

Boys   Girls 

Terrigal 1-1  Tumbi Umbi 5-2 

Narara 3-2  Wadalba 7-0 

Tumbi Umbi 6-1 Berkeley Vale 0-3 

Kincumber 5-1     

Mackillop 2-3 

 

HOUSE POINTS 

The points in our Sports House competition currently stand at: 

 

BEAN:  408  DUNLOP:  358 HENDERSON:  349  KENDALL: 309 

 

Mr Keyes -Sports Organiser 

 

MUSIC NEWS 
 

Stevie Pounder has been chosen as a State Rep and is a featured soloist 

in this year's School Spectacular. This will also be broadcast on National 

TV.   CONTRATULATIONS STEVIE !!  That is amazing! 
 

Mrs Gillard 
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ENGAGING ADOLESCENTSENGAGING ADOLESCENTS™™  

PARENT COURSEPARENT COURSE  

Parenting skills for resolving teenage behaviour problemsParenting skills for resolving teenage behaviour problems    

       A three-session program for parents and carers of students 

in Grades 6,7,8,9 at Erina HS & feeder Primary Schools:  

Woodport, Gosford East, Chertsey and Brisbania PS 

Learn: 

ü  Reasonable expectations to hold about adolescents 

ü New understandings of adolescence 

ü A three-option model & flow chart for decision-making  

ü Building better relationships with your teenager and making the best of your non-

crisis conversations with them. 

ü Skills for tough conversations for handling those problems you just can’t ignore. 

 

The course costs a one off $10 for the workbook. Payable on the day.  Run by Nada Potter and Sue Negus, School Counsel-

lors/Psychologists. 

 

What parents have said…We recently  ran this course at Kariong Mts HS. All parents 

rated the course as highly effective and practical. Feedback included: “In two weeks my  

relationship has changed for the better with my teenage daughter.”“This course should have 

been around 20 years ago.”  Finally I understand what to do, when and why without regret-

ting it later.”  

----------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 
Please complete this part for registration and return to your child’s school office. For fur-

ther details or enquiries ph: Sue Negus on 43252599 (Gosford East Public). Yes I would like 

to participate in the Engaging Adolescents Parent Course. 

 

Name............................................ …..  Child’s name........................................................  

School ………………………………….     Contact Phone No. ……………………….. 
 

  An end to the arguing and yelling! An end to the arguing and yelling! ••  It saved our lives It saved our lives ••    

  Simple, sane, effective Simple, sane, effective ••  



Page 8 Issue 10 

 



Page 9 Issue 10 

 



Page 10 Issue 10 

C E N T R A L 

C O A S T 

B U R N S 

S U R V I V O R 

S U P P O R T 

G R O U P 
You are invited to join our free    sup-

port network for burns survivors and 

their families on the  

Central Coast    

For  further information:  

P: 02 4369 7469 

M: 0421 812 262 

E: burnssurvivor@optusnet.com.au 

W. www.ccbssg.com 

 

People who have somehow been  affected by burns 

injuries deserve the best  possible  chance  for  a  full         

recovery, both physically and   mentally. 
 

Our group aims to provide: 

• continual rehabilitation 

• a supportive environment 

• social interaction and friendship 

• fun activities and inspirational guest 

speakers 

• a stable network to assist you through 

the recovery process. 

 

Meetings are held at 7pm on the first Thursday . 

of  every month at Mingara 
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ADVERTISING/COMMUNITY NOTICES 

 

SSOC Inc.   

Sue Suters Ovarian Cancer Fund Inc. 
 

Our charter is simple, to help families.  We will where possible 

help with transport to and from treatments. Maybe with house 

cleaning or lawn moving.  Small tasks which gives the family 

more time together and relieves some of  the financial burden.  
 

We have relatively small overheads as most of the work is done by 

dedicated friends of Sue. 
 

HOW TO CONTACT US……….WRITE TO: 
 

The Sue Suters Ovarian Cancer Fund Inc. 

PO Box 4124 

EAST GOSFORD  NSW 2250 

Ph:  1300 734 374 

Email:  secretary@ssoc.org.au 

Website:  www.ssoc.org.au 
 

Or contact: 
 

VICKI SMITH (DP)  

Erina High School  -  4367 7353 

 

FREE Karate lessons for  

the whole family 
Black Belt Martial Arts 

New school now open at ERINA 

 

Ph: 02 4367 2224 

www.blackbeltmartialarts.com.au 

http://www.blackbeltmartialarts.com.au
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facebook.com/erinahighschool 

E r i n a  H i g h  S c ho o l  A caring community committed to excellence in education 

152 The Entrance Road 

ERINA  NSW  2260 

http://www.erina-h.schools.nsw.edu.au/ 

Phone: 4367 7353 or 4367 7246 

F: 4365 3086 

E-mail: erina-h.school@det.nsw.edu.au 

The Salvation Army will be holding their Annual Fair on Saturday, 3rd  

November 2012 from 8am-2pm.   

 

The fair will be located at The Salvation Army property, 9 Sydney Avenue, 

 Umina Beach. 

 

Activities will include market stalls, arts and crafts, lots of food, fire  

engines, face painting, clowns, temporary tattoos, jumping castle,  

ice creams, balloons, music and lots of fun and entertainment. 

 

For further information contact the project co-ordinator on 4344 1965. 


